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End of Term Newsletter -  Issue #66 

F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

Monday 13th December - Friday 17th December 2021 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New 

Year 

Thank you for all your support since 

September. As a community we have 

made considerable efforts to make 

students’ experiences closer to how we 

would want them to be following recent 

disrupted years. Daily, we are now 

running a range of learning activities, 

lessons and extra-curricular opportunities in keeping with 

our ACHIEVE values. 
 

In Terms 1 and 2 these have included over 50 clubs and 

activities, sporting fixtures, Duke of Edinburgh expeditions, 

theatre trips, geography fieldwork and our recent Christmas 

Concert. Running through these events and more has been 

our House competitions which once again have brought fun 

to learning and a sense of identity within FPSS. I would like 

to express my gratitude to our staff and governors who, 

despite various uncertainties, have been focused on 

ensuring our students have the best possible education. 

The clubs list for next term (with over 65 different activities 

available at time of writing) can be found elsewhere in this 

newsletter. 
 

Our Year 11 and 13 students are adapting to the reality of 

examinations next year, as well as planning their futures 

with the help of PSHE lessons, tutor activities and our 

Careers and Higher Education Fair. I know that our Sixth 

Form team are delighted with the numbers applying to do 

their post-16 studies at FPSS (deadline 17 January). 

Similarly, each university application that is submitted is 

marked with the ringing of a bell and applause by our Sixth 

Form students and staff. 
 

Term 2 saw a key moment in the life of any school when 

Ofsted Inspectors visited in mid-November. Parents and 

carers will be receiving a letter from me sharing the report 

which positively highlights the many strengths of FPSS. I 

would like to thank all our students, parents and carers for 

their part in securing this outcome, along with their ongoing 

support for FPSS. 

Autumn Term 1-2 (September - December 2021) 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
ALL EVENTS 

SPORTS CALENDAR 

PTFA 

As we end the term, there is new uncertainty around COVID

-19 focused on the Omicron variant. Despite the recent 

increase in student cases I am delighted that we have made 

it to the end of term with limited disruption. In the New Year 

we will start by offering all students a test on-site before 

requesting students test at home. We would appreciate if 

parents and carers could ensure consent details are 

updated as per the correspondence earlier this week. 

 

Whatever may occur, please be assured that FPSS 

continues to be committed to providing as good an 

education as possible for your students. To do so, we need 

our school and wider community to look after themselves 

and each other. Please do take care and keep safe. 

 

TERM 3 EVENTS 

TUE  4 
JANUARY  START OF TERM 3 (WEEK 2)  

THU 13 
JANUARY  

Year 9F Parents’ and Students’ 

Virtual Consultation Evening 

4.15pm - 

7.15pm 

THU 20 
JANUARY  

Year 9P Parents’ and Students’ 

Virtual Consultation Evening 

4.15pm - 

7.15pm 

WED 26 
JANUARY  Year 11 Photographs  

THU 3 
FEBRUARY  Year 9 Options Evening 

6pm - 

8.30pm 

FRI 4 
FEBRUARY  Late Start 9.15am 

MON 14  - THU 17 
FEBRUARY  School Musical  

FRI 18 
FEBRUARY  END OF TERM (TERM 3)  

MON  21  - FRI  25 
FEBRUARY  FEBRUARY HOLIDAYS  

MON 28 
FEBRUARY  START OF TERM 4 (Week 1)  

Some of our upcoming events may change due to the 

current situation (eg virtual or adjusted events). Full details 

will be sent out nearer the time of the specific event. 

Cont. on page  2 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 2021/22 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=4&pid=11&viewid=10
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https://twitter.com/furze_platt
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http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=3&pid=11&viewid=4
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=184
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Cont. on page  3 

At the end of term, we also sadly say goodbye to some 

colleagues. After a combined total of more than 40 years 

working at FPSS Gill and Kevin Dandridge are retiring to 

Dorset. Gill has worked in admin for many years, while 

Kevin has led our Premises team. The connections to 

FPSS run even deeper as Kevin was a FPSS student and 

the couple met while working at FPSS!  

 

Also leaving us this Christmas is Jess Thorogood, Head of 

Bisham House and Teacher of Spanish, who will be taking 

up the role of Head of Spanish at Bradfield College.  

I am sure you will join with me in thanking Gill, Kevin and 

Jess for their commitment to FPSS students and 

colleagues, and wish them every success in the future. 

 

Finally, after many challenges in 2021 I wish you a 

fantastic Christmas break. I hope that you all get a chance 

for some relaxation, fun and joy.  

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all our staff, 

governors, students, parents and carers, as well as the 

wider FPSS community. 

 

 

 Take care, 

 

 Dr Andrew J Morrison (BA Hons, PGCE, MA, PhD) 

 

 

 

YEARS 7, 8 & 9 REPORTS 

 

The above reports have now been issued and are 

available online as usual via Go 4 Schools. The service is 

available either by going to our website 

www.furzeplatt.com and clicking on the quick link ‘Online 

Reporting’, or by going directly to Go 4 Schools 

www.go4schools.com and selecting Parents. 

Should you have any problems accessing your child’s 

report please contact me at reports@furzeplatt.net.  

  

Please see here for our Guidance to Grading document:  

Mrs K Avery, Data Manager 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 7 CHRISTMAS CARD 

COMPETITION WINNER 

 

Thank you for your fantastic designs to everyone who 

submitted their design for this year’s Christmas card 

competition! We had great fun judging them - 

congratulations to Oliver Murray (Year 7) for his festive 

reindeer design. 

 

We sent all the entries to students’ primary schools to 

show them what their pupils were now doing and they 

really loved seeing them too! 

Pictured: Dr Morrison and Oliver Murray with his winning 

Christmas card design 

 

 

INTERHOUSE 

 

Results 

GUIDANCE TO GRADING 

VIEW REPORTS 

House Points Position 

Bisham 7,367 6
th
 

Bray 7,600 4th 

Cookham 9,500 1
st
 

Dorney 7,500 5
th
 

Eton 5,867 8
th
 

Henley 8,500 2
nd

 

Marlow 8,267 3
rd

 

Windsor 6,000 7
th
 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.go4schools.com
mailto:reports@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/Guidance on Grading 2019-20 003.pdf?pid=37
https://www.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/Guidance%20on%20Grading%202020-21.pdf?pid=37
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Reports&pid=38
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Reports&pid=38
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Cont. on page  4 

 

NEW! ‘STUDENT INSIGHT’ AND ‘SPORT REVIEW’  

 

Students have been working very hard this term to write 

and produce two new newspapers; one led by our English 

department and featuring students writing about a range of 

relevant topics, and our new sports paper with the latest in 

sport, featuring a spotlight on disabilities, a round up of the 

term’s sporting achievements and team photos. 

 

Please click here to read these first issues and very well 

done to everyone involved: 

 

 

A HUGE THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO 

DONATED!! 

 

We have been delighted and overwhelmed by your 

generosity to our requests last week. Thank you so much 

to everyone who brought items in for FoodShare or items 

to help the homeless, we cannot thank you enough. 

Donations have far exceeded previous requests and this 

means many recipients will be able to benefit from your 

kindness. 

 

Thank you from everyone at Furze Platt Senior School; 

from Rosa Hopkins and Ibby White from Aik Saath; from all 

FURZE PLATT HOUSE MASCOTS 

 

Welcome to our new House Mascots!  

Bisham Bulldog 

Bray Baboon 

Cookham Crocodile 

Dorney Dragon  

Eton Eagle 

Windsor Wolf 

Henley Hammerhead Shark 

Marlow Monkey 

 

 

 

 

SUPER 75  

 

 

A total of six hundred Furze Platt students with the top 

positive behaviour points this term (75 students per House) 

had a festive end of term treat this week watching the family 

film ‘Arthur Christmas’ and enjoying popcorn. Keep up the 

good work! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT INSIGHT SPORT REVIEW 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.net/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6NDU1MTU0ZTQ1ZjY0ZjUzMQ
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.net/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6MTM3Y2RhMTQ5MmJmYjMz
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at Slough Outreach; and everyone at FoodShare 

Maidenhead. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOODSHARE MAIDENHEAD 

SLOUGH OUTREACH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AIK SAATH 

VISIT TO WINDSOR  

Students had a great day out to Windsor this week, 

visiting both Windsor Castle and the Theatre Royal.   

Thank you to everyone involved! 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.foodshare.charity/
http://sloughoutreach.org/
http://www.aiksaath.com/
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Key Stage 3 

Eric Da Ascensao 

Tiana Mponela 

Lily-Mae Jones 

Bianca Popa 

Max Tapponnier 

Charles Smith 

 

Key Stage 4 

Elza Suiters 

Charlotte Barrons 

LINGUISTS OF THE FORTNIGHT 

Key Stage 3 

Iona Lathan-Brash 

Riyan Hoque 

Jack Buy 

Charlie Eaton 

Lara Holuss 

Thomos Weeks-Hall 

Key Stage 4 

Rosie Lewis 

Archie Connaught-

Phiri 

 

 

Key Stage 3 

Oliwia Drozdzowska 

Eric Da Ascensao 

Alex Koziak 

Jude Sanders 

Darcy Williams 

Patrick Nechita 

Bianca Popa 

Savannah Lu 

Holly Thomson 

Frank Lamont 

Avneece Randhawa 

Hannah Emmett 

Jude Rainer-Delpech 

Summer Raw-

bone 

Hasan Ajaib 

Connie Butt 

Weronika Sci-

egosz 

Grace Parkings 

 

Key Stage 4 

Mason McArthur 

Bibora Fekete 

Oskar 

Matuszynski 

Lola Ogden 

Enzo Singh 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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FURZE PLATT VISIT FROM FORMER PRIME 

MINISTER 

 

On 26
th
 November 2021, Mrs Theresa May MP visited 

Furze Platt Senior School and held a seminar for our Year 

12 Politics students. We were delighted to have this 

opportunity again, following on from a very successful 

Microsoft Teams session in 2020. Ronia Royce (Politics 

Prefect) writes:  

Pictured with Mrs May are Mr Colmer, Head of History and 

Politics; and Year 12 students Tyler Ayre, Joshua Bassan, Daizy 

Clifton, Kiera Connell, Tia Groom, Nadine Kalomar, Edoardo 

Magenes, Millie Price, Ronia Royce and Bradley Scroggie. 

 

“I wasn’t expecting to be able to have such an open 

conversation with Mrs May. There were no restrictions on 

the questions that we could ask and it meant that the whole 

session was very transparent. Prior to the lesson, our 

politics class had done some research into Mrs May’s 

background and I was excited to be able to ask her about 

her thoughts on the Police, Crime, Sentencing and Courts 

Bill, which is going through Parliament right now. I was also 

able to ask her about why she was a member of the 

Conservative Party, and although I disagreed with her 

answer she listened to my opinion and answered my follow 

up questions. It was a really good opportunity to be able to 

speak directly to a former Conservative Prime Minister and I 

found her to be really insightful. I enjoyed hearing about her 

involvement with the environment and the plans she had to 

reach net zero in the UK. She even expressed her concerns 

over crypto currencies too.”  

 

The students completed excellent research into Mrs May’s 

background, were attentive and were model students 

throughout the session.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INVITATIONS TO CLUBS – JANUARY 2022 

 

 

Parents and carers of students in all year groups should 

have received invitations to attend clubs for their son/

daughter for next term. The email was headed Furze Platt 

Senior School with the email 

address evolve.furzeplattsnrvisits@edufocus.co.uk and the 

links are safe for you to click on to confirm your child’s 

attendance.  If you have not yet received an email please 

check your junk / spam folders. 

 

You may wish to sign up to My EVOLVE for an overview of 

clubs, what’s on etc – you can do this from any of the club 

emails sent to you in two easy steps: 1. Click on the link in 

the email as usual to see clubs 2. Click ‘create account’ 

button at the top of your screen. 

 

Please note: 

* all bookings for next term (January – February half term 

2022) must be made through the original email invitation 

(sent out on today); more clubs may be added to this 

invitation next term but all bookings need to be made 

through this email 

* once in the list of clubs, click on the name of the club you 

wish to book, choose the dates and press confirm 

* please do not duplicate club bookings per session 

* students in upper years may see invitations to academic 

clubs that are not part of their specific academic 

programme; emails are sent to year groups so please only 

choose sessions that are appropriate to your son/daughter 

* if your son or daughter wishes to be removed from a club, 

please email catherine.johnstone@furzeplatt.net and 

provide as much notice as possible to allow time for that 

place to be allocated to someone on the waiting list; if they 

cannot make one week they should let the club leader know. 

 

  

 

 

ECO CLUB 

 

Eco Club have been busy working on various projects for 

their Eco Schools Award. This term has seen them planning 

Cont. on page  7 

LINK TO NEXT TERM’S CLUBS LIST 
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designs for our new 

wildflower garden, creating 

insect hotels with Mrs 

Hawkins in Technology and 

planting nearly 100 trees 

and bulbs on the school site 

with Mrs Cook. I want to 

thank each and every one of 

our members and staff for 

their continuous hard work 

and enthusiasm. If you are 

interested in joining Eco 

Club please do sign up for 

the next term. 

 

Miss Holmes 

 

 

Information for next term: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 Juggling Club has moved to Break 1 Thursday – all 

Year 7 students are welcome! 

 

COVID CONSENT FORM 

 

COVID TESTS 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Thank you for your continued engagement in the Covid-19 

testing programme and for encouraging your children to self-

test at home. If your child needs another test kit box to use 

over the holidays, they can collect one from student 

reception/sixth form reception or you can collect one from 

your local pharmacy. 

The government have advised that students in secondary 

schools should be offered one onsite Covid test on their 

return to school after the holidays. At FPSS this will be on 

their first day back, Tuesday 4
th

 January. After testing at 

school, students will be given a box of test kits to continue 

testing at home in the Spring term. 

If you have already given consent for your child to 

participate in the onsite testing, you do not need to do so 

again. However, if you have not yet given consent, please 

do so by following this link: 

 

 

 

If you are not sure whether you have previously given 

consent, please do so again. A separate consent is required 

for each child. 

Whilst asymptomatic covid testing in school is not 

mandatory, we encourage your child to take part as this is 

the most effective way to reduce the risk of transmission and 

support the continuation of face-to-face education. 

 

Best regards 

Mrs L Moore, Head of Operations 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 11 REVISION – JANUARY PPES 

 

Students in Year 11 have been sent the attached 

information to help them with revision for their PPEs in 

January.  They should use FP Cloud to help with resources 

as well as GCSE Pod, Maths Genie, Seneca and all other 

relevant websites they have been shown. 

 

YEAR 11 JAN PPE WEEK - WHAT TO REVISE 

POD BOOK ACTIVITIES 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSftnFFmTrJNW1VKvHSi2i2eKBwt_GwsvW9q0xG9ZVZ7nja44w/viewform
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.net/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6MmM4NzVjNTM4NGUxZTVlNQ
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.net/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6ZWVlNzFiMDllMzM2NmQ4
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*** TIMES: *** 

7.30pm — (Bachata Classes) 

Level 1 Bachata Partnerwork (Beginners Course), Level 2 

& 3 Bachata Partnerwork (Drop in) 
 

8.30pm — (Cuban Classes) 

Level 1 Cuban Partnerwork (Beginners Course), Level 2 & 

3 Cuban Partnerwork (Drop in) 
 

9.30pm – 11.30pm 

Cuban and Bachata Social, Dance & Practice 

 

*** COSTS:*** 

£60 for 6 week course (Bachata or Cuban) 

£90 for 2 six week courses (Bachata ‘and’ Cuban – 2nd 

course 1/2 price) 

£10 drop in for Bachata Class (Level 2 or 3) 

£15 for 2 classes (Bachata and Cuban) 

Social dancing only – £5 

 

 

NEW AT FURZE PLATT SENIOR SCHOOL 
 

CUBAN SALSA & BACHATA DANCE CLASSES  

THURSDAYS FROM 6TH JANUARY 2022 

 

For Beginners, Improvers, Intermediates and Advanced 

Dancers 

 

BEGINNERS COURSE 

STARTS 6
th
 January 2022 (and every 6 weeks thereafter) 

 

Our Thursday night Cuban and Bachata classes cover 

the full range of dance from Absolute Beginners to 

Advanced dancers with classes being delivered at 3 

levels. Our ‘absolute beginners’ courses are perfect for 

those with no previous dance experience or for those who 

want to brush up on their beginners dance technique. Our 

classes are designed to cater for dancers at all levels. 

Classes are taught and delivered to a very high standard 

with a major emphasis on fun, development and exercise. 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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BRAY HOUSE ARE OUR END OF TERM 

WINNERS 

 

 

 

A special mention to all of the students nominated below by 

their respective Heads of Houses. These students have 

been put forward for their positive attitudes and helpful 

behaviour, and contribute to a wide range of school 

activities.   

 

COOKHAM 
HEAD OF 
HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 
GO TO... 

Anya Choudri:- Anya has had a 

fantastic first term here at Furze Platt! 

She has shown great ambition by 

throwing herself into all that Furze 

Platt has to offer from extra-curricular 

clubs to House Challenges and 

leadership positions; she has done 

them all with a huge smile on her 

face and positivity that is infectious. 

Anya regularly finds herself at the top 

of the behaviour league table and we 

could not be happier to have her as a 

member of Bray House.  

Bobby Pocock:- Bobby has had an 

ambitious start to Year 11, 

demonstrating his desire to achieve 

in his GCSEs by approaching all 

subjects with an improved approach 

to learning, increased resilience and 

motivation of which he should be 

incredibly proud. There is one thing 

that has not changed however and 

that is Bobby's personalty. Never 

failing to make to those around him 

laugh, Bobby is a popular student 

among staff and his peers and a 

credit to Bray House. Keep it up 

Bobby!  

 

Samrah Rashid:- A little ray of 

sunshine, Samrah is always there 

with a smile on her face ready to 

engage both students and staff in 

conversation and to throw herself 

wholeheartedly into school life. She is 

a true asset to Cookham House and 

has been praised by numerous 

teachers for her outstanding 

contribution during Open Evening 

where prospective parents were left 

impressed by her enthusiasm and 

positivity. What a great start Samrah 

and keep up the fantastic work! 

Deniz Akca:- Deniz is described by 

his tutor to be an 'all round great guy' 

and I would certainly agree with this 

sentiment. He is polite, funny and has 

a huge amount of enthusiasm and 

motivation for all things school, 

working diligently in each and every 

lesson to ensure he is making as 

much progress as possible. He is a 

credit to Cookham House - keep up 

the brilliant work! 

 

BRAY HEAD OF 
HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 
GO TO... 

 

BISHAM HEAD 
OF HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 
GO TO... 

Sian McCallion:- Sian has 

consistently demonstrated a fantastic 

approach to learning since starting 

FPSS in September. She has often 

found herself at the top of Bisham's 

positive behaviour point board and is 

recognised by many of her teachers 

for her ACHIEVE values. Sian is kind, 

friendly and happy to help those 

around her. Mature and conscientious, 

she is a fantastic role-model to her 

peers and other students. Well done, 

Sian. Bisham House is lucky to have 

you! 

Haydan Weston:- Haydan is a brilliant 

member of the FPSS community and 

a valued member of Bisham House. 

Since joining in September he has 

approached everything he does with 

an enthusiastic smile and gives 100%. 

Haydan shows endurance when faced 

with challenges and has overcome 

these fantastically. Haydan's teachers 

speak highly of him and look forward 

to everything he is going to achieve. 

Well done, Haydan. Keep it up! 

11,530 HP 14,690 HP 14,170 HP 13,590 HP 

12,170 HP 13,180  HP 12,740 HP   12,540 HP 
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MARLOW 
HEAD OF 
HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 
GO TO... 

HENLEY  HEAD 
OF HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 
GO TO... 

DORNEY HEAD 
OF HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 
GO TO... 

ETON HEAD OF 
HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 
GO TO... 

Tia Seamons:- Tia is such a pleasure 

to have in Dorney House. Every day 

she arrives with a smile for her tutor 

and a handful of jokes, she pitches her 

talks perfectly and draws the correct 

balance between working hard and 

being social. Tia is a responsible 

student and looks after those around 

her.  

Aleks Koziak:- Aleks displays 

knowledge and wisdom beyond his 

years. He is a well organised, hard 

working and caring student who looks 

to help those aorund him whenever 

possible. He is driven to do the best he 

can each lesson and shows his best 

ability every day.  

 

 

Holly Houlton:- Holly is a true asset to 

Eton House. She has been a fantastic 

role model to younger students and is 

always ready to help her House in 

whatever way she can. Holly is an 

aspirational and hardworking student 

who shows ambition, endurance and 

versatility in her lessons. Holly’s 

teachers speak very highly of her and 

admire her kind and helpful nature.  

Thank you for all your hard work Holly 

– we are very lucky to have you in Eton 

House! 

 

Jude Sanders:- Jude has had a 

smashing start to Furze Platt Senior 

School. He quickly adapted to life at 

secondary school and rose to the 

challenge of new subjects and 

challenges. In his first term, Jude has 

shown himself to be an enthusiastic 

member of Eton House and is always 

ready to help in whatever way he can. 

Jude represents the school’s ACHIEVE 

values brilliantly and puts 100% into 

everything he does. Jude has been a 

fantastic help to students arriving later 

in the year to FPSS by ensuring that 

they have a friendly face to help them 

adapt to their new school. Well done 

Jude, we are very pleased you are a 

part of Eton House! 

Mia Moreira:- Mia has had a fantastic 

start to her time here and has settled 

into Furze Platt brilliantly. She always 

has a smile on her face and is a friendly 

and positive role model to her peers. 

Mia is also consistently within our top 

positive points score for Henley House. 

Mia has an outstanding attitude to 

school life and throws herself into 

everything she does. We are very lucky 

to have you as part of Henley House. 

Dilraj Rooprai:- Dilraj is a real asset to 

Henley House. He has consistently 

shown a fantastic approach to school 

life, through his ambition in both 

lessons and extra-curricular activities. 

He is a dedicated member of our 

House and has shown this in his role of 

Year Captain. Dilraj often finds himself 

towards the top of the positive point 

table. Not only this, but is hard working 

and friendly nature ensure that he is 

well liked amongst staff and his peers. 

We are so pleased that you are apart of 

Henley House. 

 

 

Oliwia Drozdzowska:- Oliwia has had 

an amazing term here at Furze Platt. 

She has consistently shown the 

ACHIEVE values in all her lessons and 

consequently is doing amazingly with 

her overall points score, at time of 

writing being Number 1 for Marlow 

House. Oliwia, you are an absolute 

credit to yourself and we are very lucky 

to have you in Marlow House.  

 

Rashaad Derby:- Rashaad is a real 

asset to Marlow House. As well as 

settling in really well to studying for his 

GCSE's clocking up an impressive 

amount of positive points, Rashaad is 

also an active member of his tutor 

group and a true credit to himself. 

Always greeting staff with a smile, 

Rashaad is an all round fabulous 

human to have around. Keep going 

Rashaad - we are lucky to have you in 

Marlow House. 

 

Cont. on page  9 
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Dance Nominations 

Year 11:  Leah Harris 

 

Physical Education Nominations 

Year 7:  Oliwia Drozdzowska & Jenson Jones 

Year 8:  Piper Webb & Noah Thomas 

Year 9:  Elenia Reina & Samuel Cranch 

Year 10:  Charli Arnold & Lucas Norton 

Year 11:  Alexia Elenescu & Bobby Pocock 

Year 12:  Tom Cannon 

Year 13:  Abby Jones 

 

Sports Studies Nominations 

Year 12:  Isaak Palmer 

Year 13:  Freya Wilcock 

 
 

History and Government & Politics 

Nominations 

Year 7:  Daisy Mizelli & George Kinder 

Year 8:  Bella Nucci-Hartley & Zach Evans 

Year 9:  Holly Cannon & Alexander Moran-Thieme 

Year 10:  Maria Carrascosa Vasco Silva & Kyle Ivermee 

Year 11:  Chloe Wheatley & Luke Bowley 

Year 12:  Scarlett Phillips 

Year 13:  Fraser Quin 
 

 

Geography Nominations 

Year 7:  Olivia Hazell & Ethan Burtt 

Year 8:  Aleksandra Romasz & Zachary Abraham 

Year 9:  Bethan Coulter & Hamza Saidouni 

Year 10:  Talia Groszmann & Nathan Hedges 

Year 11:  Sabrina Lee & Alex Evans 

Year 12:  Connor Soden  

Year 13:  Georgia Egan 

 

Music Nominations 

Year 7:  Anya Choudri & James Maher 

Year 8:  Nicole Mizikova & Gordon Yiu 

Year 9:  Freya Stevenson & Jacob Hopson 

Year 10:  Heidi Grant & Finley Giles 

Year 11:  Sian Tucker & Archie Connaught-Phiri 

Year 13:  Charlie Nickels 

 

Effort in Learning Nominations 

Year 7:  Erin Robertson & Ilies Hamdad 

Year 8:  Ruby Fox & Tommy Wheeler 

Year 9:  Aamina Ashraf & Bradley Ing 

Year 10:  Beatriz Bartarin & Aryan Mann 
 

 

Cont. on page  12 
Cont. on page  10 

Ayesha Ghazanfar:- Ayesha has had 

an outstanding first term at Furze Platt. 

The transition to secondary school is 

never easy, this year more so than 

others. Nonetheless, Ayesha has 

taken it in her stride and has 

demonstrated herself to be a credit to 

Windsor House. Her dedication is 

exemplary, always seen with a smile 

on her face and consistently placing in 

the top achievers for stamps. You are 

a credit to Windsor House - Well done, 

Ayesha. 

Sparsh Bodade:- Sparsh is a real 

asset to Windsor House. Since joining 

the FPSS community in September, he 

has displayed an exemplary work ethic 

and a positive mindset and attitude to 

go alongside it. Sparsh is such a 

happy and vibrant member of our 

House, consistently showing kindess 

and always going above and beyond 

to do the best that he can. Windsor 

House is so lucky to have you - well 

done, Sparsh! 

WINDSOR 
HEAD OF 
HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 
GO TO... 

END OF TERM  SUBJECT NOMINATIONS 

 

Art & Design Nominations 

Year 7:  Kayla Woodhatch & George Hopkins 

Year 8:  Angelina Shipman & Murphy Camp-Overy 

Year 9:  Summer Rawbone & Brayden Winsor 

Year 10:  Rose Cullum & George Terry 

Year 11:  Ella Stevenson & Rehan Zafar 

Year 12:  Lily Rasti 

Year 13:  Emily Willcocks 

 
 

Photography Nominations 

Year 10:  Anna Donaldson & Rajanae Derby 

Year 12:  Anna Swift 

Year 13:  Daisy Harris 

 
 

Drama Nominations 

Year 7:  Sophie Lloyd & Saqib Hussain 

Year 8:  Holly Houlton & Oliver Sell 

Year 9:  Misty Fernandes & Connor Fitzgibbon 

Year 10:  Sadie Huddleston & Henrique Santos 

Year 11:  Madeleine Sellman & Henry Curno 

Year 12:  Lily Betz 

Year 13:  Eliza Stevenson 
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Philosophy & Religion/Ethics Nominations 

Year 7:  Bethany Thompson & Jude Sanders 

Year 8:  Durusah Gulmez & Tyler Suddaby 

Year 9:  Zara Webb & Mustafa Amin 

Year 10:  Laura Harrit & Luka Wilson 

Year 11:  Ariadne Englezos & Leo Cox 

Year 12:  Brogan McCafferty 

Year 13:  Sean Wilson 

 
Psychology Nominations 

Year 12:  Emily Goring  

Year 13:  Isabella Considine 

 
 

Criminology Nominations 

Year 12:  Hannah Britton 

Year 13:  Jack Llido-Ferrando 

 

Business Nominations 

Year 10:  Jemima Jennings & Jonathon Pounde 

Year 11:  Jemima Bohdjalian & Harry Holbrook 

Year 12:  Joshua Clark 

Year 13:  Mishka Ganas 

 
Economics Nominations 

Year 12:  Christian Correia 

Year 13:  Connor Charles  
 

PSHE Nominations 

Year 7:  Scarlett Stevens & Tyler Curran 

Year 8:  Evie Rowe & Thomos Weeks-Hall 

Year 9:  Lizzie Johnstone & Daiki Mercante 

Year 10:  Connie Howe & Nicolai Harrit 

Year 11:  Naizel De Souza & William Tarbit 

 

English Nominations 

Year 7:  Samrah Rashid & Tyler Lovett 

Year 8:  Darcy Williams & Rick Fernandes 

Year 9:  Lydia Amoura & Daniel Gibbon 

Year 10:  Florence Leo & Connor Webb 

Year 11:  Lara Fair & Zain Shabir 

Year 12:  Maja Mikolajczyk 

Year 13:  Jack Badger-Sakal 

 

Media Nominations 

Year 12:  Patrick Kelly 

Year 13:  Matthew Dilley 

 
 

Child Development Nominations 

Year 10:  Ruby-Jay Pickering 

Year 11:  Polly Wallis 

Maths Nominations 

Year 7:  Ellie McCaffery & Oliver Fennell 

Year 8:  Hannah Emmett & Matthew Brown 

Year 9:  Eliza McLaughlin & Joshua Colyer 

Year 10:  Bella Hunt & Abdullah Zan-Ul-Abdin 

Year 11:  Aela Martin & Haider Summandar 

Year 12:  Alexia Popa  

Year 13:  Ben Alberts  
 

 

Technology Nominations 

Year 7:  Stephanie Gibbs & Aleks Koziak 

Year 8:  Savannah Lu & Jack Coomes-Clarke 

Year 9:  Sophia Carter & Matej Sutton 

Year 10:  Fatima Habbouli & Gabriel Kitt-Woods 

Year 11:  Amy Matthews & Krish Jangra 

 

 

Food & Nutrition Nominations 

Year 10:  Ruby Hussain & Ethan Osbourn 

Year 11:  Pippa Largey & Eoin El-Hawary 

 

Textiles Nominations 

Year10:  Natasha Harris & Luqman Jehangir 

Year 12: Lillia Bowsher  

 

Product Design Nominations 

Year 12:  Alessio Reina 

Year 13:  Isabella Barraki 
 

 

ICT Nominations 

Year 9:  Gabriela Kedziora & Luc Colyer 

Year 10:  Hazel Bidmead & Reece Ovens 

Year 11:  Lauren Rangel & Finlay Palmer 

Year 12:  Julian Leo Asher 

Year 13:  Arina Fekete 

 
 

Computing Nominations 

Year 7:  Avani Shishodia & Connor Gardiner 

Year 8:  Sophia Louw & Jay Harvey 

Year 10:  Mahin Khurram & Nathan Macey 

Year 11:  Andrea Crossa & Enzo Singh 

Year 12:  Felix Earl 

Year 13:  Rayan Khan 
 

Languages Nominations 

Year 7:  Grace Walden & Ethan Heywood 

Year 8:  Illango Fekete & Fabien Mormech 

Year 9:  Emma Bunn & William Couling 

Year 10:  Anna Vasilopoulou & Raahi Singh 

Year 11:  Balraj Kaur & Finnley Tanner 

Year 12:  Anna Gambrill  

Year 13:  Liberty Webb  
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Construction Nomination 

Year 10:  Oliver Eason 

Year 11:  Callum King 

 

Travel & Tourism Nomination 

Year 10:  Paige Brook 

Year 11:  Laura Mekla 
 

Duke of Edinburgh Nominations 

Year 9:  Maddison Wise & Charlie Harris 

Year 10:  Henry Greenland 

Year 11:  James Tapponnier 

 

Determination & Resilience Nominations 

Year 11:  Erin Hanna & Zain Shabir 

 

Science Nominations 

Year 7:  Lois Sellman & Jaime Seris 

Year 8:  Anna Cook & Noah Moss 

Year 9:  Sophie McLachlan & Ibrar Shahzad 

Year 10:  Clarissa Brewer & Oscar Lane 

Year 11:  Amelia Hadley & George Stratford 

 
 

Biology Nominations 

Year 12:  Mariana Gouveia 

Year 13:  Claire O'Brien 

 

Human Biology Nominations 

Year 12:  Ella-Mae Chopra 
 

 

Chemistry Nominations 

Year 12:  Georgie Moore  

Year 13:  Leah Lesner 

 

Physics Nominations 

Year 12:  Jacob Gould 

Year 13:  Oliver Fitzgerald 
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SCHOOL’S OUT! 
 

It’s time for us all to have a breather, take a break 

and enjoy good company whenever we can.  
 

We thank you for your continued support and look 

forward to seeing you for few social activities in 

2022 
 

During this term our fundraising team have arranged 3 physical events, administered 4 online schemes, run 

the uniform ‘shop’, maintained our Facebook page and tallied the accounts to nth degree, so we have been 

rather busy behind the scenes. Here’s a profit breakdown we would like to share:  
 

DRUM ROLL, PLEASE…SINCE 1ST SEPTEMBER: TOTAL £4000+ 

 

REMINDER: PLEASE DONATE WHILE YOU SHOP ONLINE – EVERY TIME 
 

   

 

 

 

COMING UP… 

PTFA MEETING – JANUARY 2022 

200 CLUB DRAW – JANUARY 2022 

 

YOU KNOW WHERE TO FIND US!      ptfa@furzeplatt.net       https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa 

ONLINE FUNDRAISERS TOTAL £ PHYSICAL FUNDRAISERS TOTAL £ 

200 Club 2003.00 Quiz & Dinner Night 1230.00 

Amazon.Smile    61.84 Tuck shop for PQA  195.00 

Easyfundaising  101.87 Christmas concert  140.00 

Matched Funding       0.00 Nearly New Uniform  270.00 

Charity Number 287878  

EASYFUNDRAISING SMILE AMAZON 

Contact us 

Email: ptfa@furzeplatt.net |  Facebook: facebook.com/fpssptfa 

Website: click here to access 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/furzeplattsenior/
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/gp/chpf/homepage/ref=smi_chpf_redirect?ie=UTF8&ein=287878-0&ref_=smi_ext_ch_287878-0_cl
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41

